Meeting MinutesProject Name


Attendees




Apologies
Parent Council Meeting


K A, CC, LM, KB JB, KZ, EP, UT, DD, CG



JB, SS, SW
Date and Time


14/01/2025

18.05 - 19.25





Agenda
Headteacher’s update
Minute confirmation
KB to submit

Urgent reporting
N/A
Matters arising/current matters
Suggested renaming of Parent Council
Events to calendar: confirm
Playground markings

AOB
Confirmation of recognition in assembly protocols
Confirmation of spending for individual primaries


General and Roundtable Updates
Headteacher update

KB enquired if the Parent Council could have the minutes published to the webpage after each meeting.
JB informed the parent council that the school has recruited a new pupil support worker –EW who will work Mon/Tue. TD will return from maternity leave next week and together they will form one full role. Whitdale currently have a full team of 9 or 10 support staff.
There was an issue with there only being one snow exit in the school playground. The reason for this is that the school has only been given funding for one path. Although two pupil support staff have offered to help, there is not enough grit and it goes against policy.
Thanks was given to the parent council for the support and donations for the talent show at Christmas, the children adored it.
Whitdale held it’s first house assembly bringing positive competition and school community! The children created ‘Whit-quids’ which all staff have and can award as necessary. 31st January will be dress down day in house colours: Cultrig - green, Blaeberry - Blue, Dardenelle - Yellow, Laird - red. The first house competition will be to draw a picture of a famous Scottish person, communications sent out via email/app.
P6J have been invited by DNA Hunters at Glasgow Science Centre, in March, to showcase their winning work on investigating DNA and what it is composed of.
Whitdale Primary is the first school in West Lothian to be awarded the Bereavement Charter Mark. AF created the group and volunteers her free time for drop in sessions. LM offered support from the Parent Council, this will be looked into as the bereavement group is already funded, although they may need other resources. The school is buying books for the library and following a set amount of lessons, including all religions, to maintain the charter mark.
27 staff members have signed up for their refresher first aid courses, the senior management team have already completed theirs. Several staff are also doing their food hygiene as children are requesting cooking classes.
The Larder will be returning to Whitdale and Beechbrae have also approached the school and offered funded sessions for designated children.
JB  asked for the Parent Councils opinion on restricting smart watches to prevent bullying issues. Digital watches and step trackers are ok. Internet safety drop in session led by house captains with Parent Council representative 7th February, 9-10am. Communications to be sent out.
Urgent reporting

N/A

Matters arising/current matters

Playground marking quotes requested to be sent to school and children offered a choice of what ones they would like.
KB wants to publish Jan-Dec calendar events. TBC.

AOB

Regarding shoutouts for the children during Monday assemblies, info/emails from teachers and parents are compiled once a week. However, there is a plan to introduce a form for parents to submit wider achievements, inclusive for all children.
CC enquired about Twitter/X content and JB advised that we can no longer use it due to privacy issues. CG suggested the P7 children take it to the Scottish Government to create a private app for schools.
Reference to Parent Council contributions for p7 leavers - currently (and historically) every child receives a scientific calculator costing approximately £18 per item.
EP suggested sponsored walks to raise funds for school. KB confirmed donations are welcome from families who wish to raise funds independently.
Clarification of foodbank donations for Dress Down Day.

KB informed us that SW had briefly spoken to her about the possibility of the Parent Council providing equipment for cooking classes, as The Larder won’t always be available. TBD.



Action Items



Renaming of parent council, spending for each primary & upcoming events to be revisited
School playground quotes to be emailed to school
[bookmark: _GoBack]KA & KB to meet re constitution updates
Discuss possibility of providing cooking equipment - check for itemised list
Next meeting 26th February 2025, 6pm.






